New Officers Chosen

The Stewart Student Council held elections recently to round out their Student body officers. Louie Lopez, elected vice president, became president after the resignation of Dennis Quimayousie, so a new vice president had to be elected. Susie Lewis, Flora Lewis and Howard Watahonogie ran for the office, Watahomogie won the election. He is a Hualapai from Peach Springs, Az. After the resignation of Mary Brady, a new treasurer had to be elected. Valarie Joka, Bernadine Tabbee and Curtis Martinez ran for this office. Martinez was the winner. Sonia Stone is still sec= retary ? the Student Body. With the new slate officers, there is a challenging job ahead and they will have to do a lot of serious planning and thinking in order to become effective officers.



Warpath



Volume IX, No. 4 October 6, 1978

Stewart Indian School Stewart, Nevada

979 Yearbook to be Bigger

The 1979 Yearbook will be bigger this year. Also, it will have eight full pages of color.

The problem now is how to fill up those pages when some activities that should

have been taken are over with but the pictures are missing.

Photographs were made of the Sports banquet and awards presentation, but those negatives are missing. Also, unless some students have pictures of the prom, those pictures are missing also.

Under the new plan, the 16 pages will have to be incorporated into the second and third deadlines, for 24 pages on Feb. 19 are the maximum allowable. This means: On Oct. 15, the first 16 pages of the yearbook which includes the eight pages of color will be in the Pasco, Washington office or we will be penalized \$50 each week or part of a week it is late. (We're in a tailspin in room 113!)

Then on December 4, 32 more pages are due in the Yearbook office. The next deadline is January 15 when 40 pages, plus the new 16 (total of 56) will be due.

BUT--Christmas holidays come in here, plus final examinations and report cards are due around January 15. It is the goal of the Yearbook class to get a total of 32 plus 56 or a total of 88 more pages of the yearbook in before Christmas.

With your help and cooperation, it can be done, but without your cooperation, it

cannot be done.

Another worry of the Publications class is how to also fuse in an offset special Christmas edition of Warpath. If any student has poems, stories, art, etc. please bring it to room 113 as soon as possible.

The task of completing these two major assignments is almost impossible -- especially when you get the message on Oct. 2, but we will do our best with your co-operation.

Homecoming Will Be Friday

Homecoming is set for this Friday, Oct. 6 when the Braves meet Hawthorne. football queen candidates include Marion Pablo, senior; Letha Jerry, junior; Juliene McCovey, sophomore; and Karen Joaquin, freshman.

One of these girls will be crowned homecoming queen by the 1978 football cap-

tain or captains at halftime.

The JV game will begin at 1:00 p.m. and the Varsity game will begin at 3:00 p.m.

As WARPATH goes to press, it is not known who their escorts will be.

Coronation will occur at halftime during the Varsity game, so you can find out these ghings for yourself with your own eyes -- at the game. YOU ALL COME -- it should be very exciting for four pretty girls and their guys, whoever they may be. The queen will also reign at the Homecoming Dance.

Are We Mature Enough for Meetings?

by Zella Jones

Alout the closed student body meeting, well, it's a good idea, but the students don't know how to act! Some weren't even paying attention, while others were talking and making fun of the speaker.

If the students don't know how to act, we might as well get the teachers to

babysit while we have our meetings.

And I don't like the idea of us having to go and stand on the stage just to tell our complaint. Some people have complaints, but they don't want to be going up and standing in front of everybody.

Why can't we just talk where we are A?

(Anybody with a different view on the closed meetings can have this page to sound off in in next issue. We try to provide equal space for both sides--Ed.)

Recreation is Real Fun!

by Zella Jones

Forming the Recreation Committee is really a good idea. I've gone on some of the recreation trips and I really enjoyed myself. I like the people on the committee because they participate in the fun, too.

I wish more people would come on the outings because it really is fun. Besides, there's nothing else to do here. I like to use my spare time wisely, so I sign up for the outings with the recreation committee.

Congratulations to New Officers

by Mahlon Marshall, Principal I would like to congratulate Howard Watahomogie and Curtis Martinez for being elected vice president and treasurer respectively of the Student Body.

These people have shown their interest in Stewart Indian School and wish to

make a contribution to the success of this school year.

It is very noticeable that the students who get involved in athletics and other activities are the ones who cause the fewest problems on campus.

It is unfortunate that the few students who choose to take path of least re-

sistance give the school a bad name.

If a survey c ald be taken, it would probably reveal that these few are the

ones continually involved in other infractions on the school campus.

Also, I believe both students and staff could do better in their choice of words at times. The profanity that one hears around at times is pretty disturbing.

STAFF

WARPATH IS PUBLISHED by the students in the two journalism classes taught

third and fourth periods.

These students include: Sonia Stone and Judy Morgan who are co-editors of the yearbook and Darlene Smith, who assists Robert Mahkewa and Julian Salcido in editing the newspaper.

Warpath is published bi-weekly with special editions at Christmas and grad-

uation.

Other class members include: Darrell Bassett, Evelyn Brown, Pauline Franklin, Pam Johnson, Curtis Martinez, Thomasa Ortiz, Gertrude Sanchez, Edmond Jose, Owen Walema, Estelle Broncho, Marquist Santos and Zella Jones.

NEEDED: a good typist?

Adviser and teacher of this class is Ruby W. Shannon.

THANKS, Plant Management, for getting in our water fountains. Now, if we could just have a hot plug by these fountains to have cold water, it would be a real boost to the whole school's morale. We are all addicted to water as a necessity of life.

Students Talk and Take Notes

Every morning, Robey Willis, Current Events instructor, gives current events to his classes and then he gives them the day's assignment.

Monday, they had talks on "The French and Indian War."

Following these talks, Mr. willis talks about the current event or historical

event, and students take down notes.

Every two weeks, students do a study guide and a crossword puzzle based upon current events and then on Friday, they have a quiz over what they learned over the past two weeks.

Stageeraft is an Elective

Stagecraft is a class held in the auditorium by Bernard LeClair. He is teaching the class how to build sets for the stage. Mostly, recently, they have been fixing the auditorium up since the equipment was donated to the school by Hyatt House.

The students seem to be progressing nicely in this class, LeClair said. This

is an elective class.

Corpentry Class Builds Floats
Senior Milford Numkena is responsible for the construction of the Float which is being built in Carpentry class. Instructor Ranger Ellis said the class is beginning early so they will have time to build a really nice float this year. The class is also making a senior float to be used at Homecoming Friday. Ellis said the students are all doing a real fine job on both floats.

Miss Wood to Have Surgery

Rosemary Wood's health classes are learning how to take care of ice bags. Because regular ice bags are so expensive, Miss Woods said many people use two plastic bags to hold the ice.

Miss Wood will leave next week for Nebraska where she plans to undergo surgery on her knee caps. She will have a substitute teacher probably until next March be-

cause the operation is so serious, she said.

Students in Home Economics I are learning how to use the sewing machines and the Home Ec II classes are making aprons to use in cooking class. They are making two aprons each--one for the class and one to use in the dorm or to take home with them at Christmas. Maurice Harris teaches all the sewing classes.

Reading Center to See Film

This week , Isabelle Yellowhair, reading teacher, is having individual conferences with students in the Reading Center about their work.

Kraig Felt, reading teacher, and Rose Kizer, Teacher Aid, are busy working with the students on the reading machines. This Friday, the reading center will show a movie entitled "Dracula." It is scary because Halloween is coming up soon.

English III Writing to Publish
The students in Ms. Shannon's English III classes are writing essays and other things for the Christmas edition of Warpath. Tuesday and Wednesday of this week, they saw a documentary film by Allister Cook on the early history of America showing what the Spanish and French did to conquer the New World. Essays were then written about the film from the Indian's viewpoint.

Ask Aunt Mini

Dear Aunt Mini:

How come some of these boys around here act like dogs? I really get tired of these guys always talking nasty and saying bad things to girls. What do you think?

Tired and Very Fed Up

Dear T and VFU:

By being like dogs, do you mean they crawl around on their hands and feet and howl? Gee, I sure want to see these boy dogs. Boys sometimes say bad things to girls just to get attention. Have you been ignoring them too completely? Aunt Mini

Dear Aunt Mini:

I'm a really depressed person. I some times feel that there's no meaning to life anymore. Right now, I'm so depressed I want to get wasted, but I hate to get hours , but if I get pushed too far, I think I'll go AWOL. Please helpt me and let me know what I should do about my depressions before I get 50 hours! Depressed

Dear Depressed:

Does your depression have to do with a guy? If so, only you and he can patch up the quarrel so you will no longer be depressed. You might find yourself a hobby and get so involved in it that you can forget him. Try it,

Aunt Mini

Dear Aunt Mini:

I sure want to go home, but I can't, so how can I keep myself busy so I won't think of home? I've joined sports and clubs, but it doesn't seem to help.

Dear Lonely:

Go swimming and you will have to strug gle so much staying on top of the water you are sure to forget your loneliness. Aunt Mini

Dear Aunt Mini:

What do you think about the students who want to go home, but their parents won't let them go home?

Tired of School

Dear Tired of School:

I'd say that student's parents are real smart, and one day this student will be glad they didn't let him or her become a dropout. Many young people think they want something until they get it, then they realize what fools they were. The parent who refuses to let their son or daughter come home is the wise one.

Aunt Mini

Dear Aunt Mini:

How come some teachers are really selfish? They want things their way. They don't really listen to the students. Wondering

Dear Wondering:

The same reason some students are really selfish. They want things their way and they don't really listen to the teacher. My dear, both teachers and students are first of all PEOPLE. Look at the other side and see who is REALLY selfish.

Aunt Mini

Dear Aunt Mini:

I can't stand it because we have so many students who drink and get sent home. Can you help them to see they should wait until they get home to drink, or not drink at all?

Can't Stand It

Dear Can; t Stand It:

Have you talked to Fred Gusman and Olga Quintana at the Awareness Center? I believe their main purpose in being here is to counsel with students like you and also with those who drink and get sent home. Aunt Mini

Dear Aunt Mini:

Would you give my your advice on what I should do about being so self-conscious? I've tried many times not to be self-conscious, but seems like it just makes it that much worse. I feel like this when I am around a whole mess of people. I feel like they think they are better than I am, and I feel like nothing. I don't like myself at times.

Help Me

Dear Help Me:

You will have to help yourself. Begin by believing (for it is true) that you are as good as anybody. Aunt Mini



Last Wednesday, Sept. 20, the Cross Country team traveled to Yerington to their second meet of the season. The schools which

participated were Yerington, Fallon and Stewart.

The girls were the first to run, with Patresa Numkena coming in first for Stewart Indian School and Christi Rapp of Fallon coming in second. Valorie Joka, a junior here at Stewart, came in ninth, and as for the boys, Walt Johnson of Fallon came in first with Leroy Honyaketewa coming in just thirteen seconds behind him. Other boys from Stewart, both JV and Varsity, placed perfectly to make Stewart the first place team in the race.

On Sept. 23, Stewart's Cross Country team competed with Incline there and won

by a score of 29. Eight other schools participated.

LeRoy Honyaketewa twisted his ankle during the race but still managed to place third. Aaron Manakaja also did a fine job of running. He placed fourth, and Martin Talyumptewa's time was set good in the race.

Patresa Numkena got beaten by Christy Rapp of Fallon whom she had beaten last

week in Yerington.

Sept. 29, the Stewart Harriers went to South Tahoe to an Invitational Meet which included AAA schools. This was their toughest competition, but they still placed fifth. Last year Stewart placed second in this meet and South Tahoe first. This year, South Tahoe again placed first, Reno second, Carson City third, and Sparks came in fourth.

It was a bad day for Stewart's Varsity, but the JV runners did a good job. They placed first. If you meet up with Owen Walema, Delbert Nunez, Tim Narcho, Bruce Enriquez or Anthony Segundo, give them a pat on the back. Patresa Numkena placed third in the girls' competition.

Homecoming Set Friday

Varsity football players think they have a good chance of winning their home-coming game to be played at 3:00 p.m. Friday, Oct. 6. Dallas Lyons will be the Stewart Quarterback, and he expects a lot of support from the offense line.

Henry Gonzales and Robert Mahkewa are co-captains of the 1978 football team. With the support of everyone, let's win this homecoming game and chalk up another one for the Mighty Braves of Stewart.

Girls Win One, Lose One

The girls' basketball season is rapidly coming to a close. The Bravettes went to Fallon October 3. Varsity lost their game 39-50, but the Junior Varsity won theirs by a score of 32-30.

Tight games like the JV are always exciting.

High scorer on the girls' Varsity team was Susie ALewis with 10 points.
At present, the Bravettes are fourth in the league. In addition to Fallon,
they lost to Douglas and Hawthorne, but they have won all their other games so far.
The basketball coaches have been teaching various plays to the girls. This

week they have been learning about zone defenses.

In the PE classes, the students are studying about cardiac arrest, and they are learning how to give artificial respiration by using the dummy, "Annie" in Rhoda Fisher's classes.

+ + + + + + + + + + + + + omed on med Jol J now